JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor

E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, December 20, 2020

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM No Sunday school today

Worship Service 10:30 AM

Worship in Song

Hymn #119 "O Thou Joyful, O Thou Wonderful" Hymn #144 "How Great Our Joy" Hymn #145 "O Come, All Ye Faithful" Hymn "In a Cave"

Special Music Paul Carpenter

Message Paul Carpenter

"Miracle Children – John the Baptist and Jesus" Lk. 1:67-80, 46-56

Announcements

Missionaries of the Week: Rick & Fairy Hattan

* Praise for God's sovereign rule over the affairs of the nations of the world. Praise for good health throughout the virus. * Praise for the opportunity to gather with some of our family at Thanksgiving. * Pray for the Awana ministries in our area, that they would find ways to continue ministering to the kids as cases fluctuate. * Pray for Awana ministries that are continuing to not go forward the rest of the year. Pray that they will still find ways to minister to their kids. * Pray for creative ways to encourage and assist Awana ministries as our travel is limited. * Pray for Rick's health, he is experiencing some chest aches again. Pray for wisdom to balance blood thinner with heart issues and a colon that bleeds easy. *Thanks for praying!

Merry Christmas!

Evening Service 7:00 PM

Old-Fashioned Christmas Carol Sing

Tonight we will be singing the Christmas carols we have missed all this month. Join us here at the church or online, if you prefer, and enjoy singing some of your favorite Christmas carols. For those who will attend in person, please bring along some of your Christmas goodies for a time of fellowship afterwards.

This week pray for *Gospel of Grace Church* in Hooker, OK, with Pastor Chris McFarland. PRAY for our Christmas program on December 20th. PRAY for the group of people at the food bank that Pastor Chris has been witnessing to. PRAISE the Lord for good responses from Sunday morning messages being on Facebook.

There will be NO Awana this Wednesday, December 23.

There will be <u>Q&A Bible Study</u> at the **Jansen Legion Hall** this **Wednesday**, **December 23**, **from 7:00-8:00 PM**. Come, social distance from non-family members, and wear a mask if you desire. Masks and hand sanitizer are available on the table by the door.

There will be NO Bible Study in Daniel this Thursday evening, December 24.

Remember to send cards to our members and friends in nursing homes this Christmas! Let's flood their mailboxes with Christmas Greetings to let them know we are thinking of them.

Mary Cassell, c/o Nancy Cassell, 213 N. Fairlawn, Mundelein, IL 60060

Dick Bugbee, Gardenside, 2200 H Street, Fairbury, NE 68352

Bertha Friesen, Gardenside, 2200 H Street, Fairbury, NE 68352

Emmalyn Hiebert, Cedarwood Assisted Living, 828 22nd St., Fairbury, NE 68352

Bob and Sara Ann Flaming, Heritage Care Center, 909 17th St., Fairbury, NE 68352

 $\textbf{Ken Epp}, \text{Heritage Care Center}, 909\ 17^{\text{th}}\ \text{St.}, \text{Fairbury}, \text{NE}\ 68352$

Lucie Ariana Dick was born to Susanna and Brian Dick on Saturday, December 19. She weighed 8 lb. 2 oz. and was 21 in. long. Those especially thrilled with this news are Great Grandmother Tena Dick and Grandparents Sam & Deb Dick.

Today's Nursery Attendants: Dec 20 – Robin Drewes Avery

Dec 27 – Dominique Clay Fischer
Jan 3 – Christie Kratz Sarah
Jan 10 – Denise Carpenter Seth
Jan 17 – Nancy Heidemann Julia